
OFFICE OF 
SYLVIA GARZA-PEREZ 
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974 E. Harrison 
Brownsville, Texas 78521 

544-0815

PRESS RELEASE 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

DATE:         September 19, 2023  
CONTACT: Sylvia Garza-Perez, County Clerk 

COUNTY CLERK’S OFFICE CLOSURE FOR STAFF TRAINING 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE-The County Clerk’s Office will be closed on 
Wednesday September 27, 2023 from 8:00 am thru 5:00 pm. due to 
mandatory staff training. The 88th Texas Legislature passed many laws 
the will bring significant change to our daily business process. We will 
be conducting our staff training and development day which means our 
offices will be closed at all locations in Cameron County. Consequently 
our County Clerk’s Office personnel will be unavailable for your usual 
customer service operations. We apologize for any disruption this may 
cause however, we believe that training our staff is a fundamental part 
of their development and helps to ensure that we continue to enhance 
the level of service you receive as our clients. Regular business hours 
will resume on Thursday, September 28, 2023 at 8:00 am. 


